
September 2021 Pastor’s Report 

- Channel 9 Health Fair—do we want to do it? April 29th, tentative date   
- Helped a mom with rent with funds from the Outreach  
- AM Bible Study started 9/16 on Daniel; PM Bible Study via Zoom will likely start in late 

October/early November 
- Pulpit Swap with my husband Matt on November 7—ok with Council? He’d preside, preach and 

lead service; I’ll be presiding, preaching, and leading service at his congregation, Our Saviour’s 
Lakewood.  

o If ok with Council, I’ll check with Bishop Gonia to be sure he can preside at Communion. 
Matt should be able to because he’s ordained in a denomination the ELCA has Full 
Communion with, the Reformed Church in America (RCA)  

- Off Monday and Tuesday August 30-31; took off Sunday, Sept. 5 
o FYI: Matt and I will “take turns” when Lincoln is sick on Sundays for who is set to stay 

home. We already have grandparents scheduled for Christmas as back-up, and will do 
the same for Easter.  

- Amy and I are going to the Synod’s Fall Theological Conference in Wyoming 9/21-24 
o Lori will check voicemail and email 2x while we’re out 
o 9/16 update: I may not be able to go—Matt’s grandpa passed away 9/15 and funeral 

arrangements are still being worked out 
- I’m out of town 10/11-10/18; Amy will be preaching; Pastor Chelsea from All Saints Aurora will 

be providing pastoral coverage 

 

New Building Usage Requests:  

a) Saturdays, repeating: New NA group, “Narcotics Anonymous The Basic Study Group” wants to 
meet in our building from 5:15-7:15 each week (meeting from 5:30-7pm). It is technically a new 
group, although they are still under the other NA group’s COI. They have submitted new 
paperwork.  

b) November 13: Colorado Music Quest Academy of Music wants to have a concert here. They’ve 
already sent paperwork in and will pay $50. One-time use; no need for a key. Awaiting Council’s 
decision.  


